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"The steps taken today between the Federal Housing Finance Agency (FHFA), as conservator of Fannie Mae and 

Freddie Mac, and the U.S. Department of the Treasury to amend the Preferred Stock Purchase Agreements 

{PSPAs) are important for ensuring stability in the housing finance market. These steps reaffirm our 

commitment to move forward with the components of the Strategic Plan for the Conservatorships of Fannie 

Mae and Freddie Mac, which includes building for the future, gradually contracting their operations, and 

maintaining foreclosure prevention activities and credit availability. Replacing the current fixed dividend in the 

PSPAs with a variable dividend based on net worth will help to ensure stability, fully capture financial benefits 

for taxpayers, and eliminate the need for Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac to continue to borrow from the Treasury 

Department to pay dividends. As Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac shrink, the continued payment of a fixed dividend 

could have called into question the adequacy of the financial commitment contained in the PSPAs. In addition, 

the faster reduction in the retained mortgage portfolio will further reduce risk exposure and simplify the 

operations of Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac. 

"These changes provide certainty to Fannie Mae, Freddie Mac and market participants as they continue to 

perform their critical mission of providing liquidity and stability to the country's housing market. The steps 

today are also important as Congress and policymakers contemplate the future of Fannie Mae and Freddie 

Mac." 
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The Federal Housing Finance Agency regulates Fannie Mae, Freddie Mac and the 12 Federal Home Loan Banks. 
These government-sponsored enterprises provide more than $5.7 trillion in funding for the U.S. mortgage markets 

and financial institutions. 
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